

[Following is a set of DRAFT Minutes for GLAAM’s 2012 annual membership meeting.  This is an UNAPPROVED draft.  All GLAAM members are invited to submit suggestions for correction of this document to GLAAM Secretary Danielle Hanne, whose contact information appears in the back pages of the L.A. Mentary.  All suggested amendments are subject to approval at the next membership meeting, at which the Minutes themselves may be adopted with any approved amendments.  The next membership meeting is scheduled to be held at GLAAM’s next Regional Gathering, in February of 2013.]
OFFICIAL MINUTES

of the

GREATER LOS ANGELES AREA MENSA

MEMBERSHIP

Annual Business Meeting - February 20, 2012
< = = = = = >

I. Call to Order
Meeting called to order by Chairman Bruce Smith at 9:06am at the Warner Center Marriott, 21850 Oxnard Street, Woodland Hills.  Members Jonathan Elliott, Charles Lindenblatt, Anthony Lojac, Linda Robinett, Lindsay Clark Ross, Gene Schneider, Sandra Smith, Jennifer Venola, Madeline Walker, and Michael Wong were present, along with RVC Clark Jones.  Elliott volunteered to take notes for the Minutes.
II. Chairman’s Report
Desiree Sagray has been taken off the checking account, and Bruce Smith has been added.

The Board is functioning very well.  There is considerable cooperation, and little acrimony.  Thanks offered to Board members present for their support.

A big “shout-out” to the RG Committee for putting on such a fabulous event.  Walker was applauded, being the only co-Chair present.

Introduction of “distinguished guest” Clark Jones, Vice-Chairman of Region 9, who offered to stay after the meeting for anyone who wishes to speak to him.

Questions for the Chairman:

Walker - Have we done anything good during the year?  Chairman Smith mentioned the work of the Awards Committee.  Walker added that we named our scholarship after Dave Felt, and that we notified him of it in a phone call to Texas, because he was there still volunteering.  Chairman Smith added that it was a surprise to his peers.

Lindenblatt - Was the call recorded?  Elliott answered yes, that Howard Prince at the national office arranged to videotape it, and that we’re all looking forward to seeing it.  Schneider added about Dave having accumulated over 400 points on the Awards Committee’s scale.

III. Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Elliott reported that “GLAAM is in very good financial shape.”  Our main checking account consistently maintains a balance of around $30,000, and our total net holdings (i.e., assets minus liabilities) come to around $40,000.

The Board is in general agreement that this balance may actually be too high for a non-profit organization, and we have been incorporating into our budget the suggestion offered by RVC Clark Jones last year, namely that we plan for a net loss of around $1500 per year for a while, in order to make sure that we returning the members’ dues to them in the form of services.
We are still looking ahead to the possibility of leasing a GLAAM ‘clubhouse’ in the future, situated as close to GLAAM’s demographic center as we can practically manage, with some number of people living there and paying rent, in order to offset most or all of our regular expenses.  If we do ever proceed with that, then we may need a fairly high amount of starter funds, but we probably would not need nearly as much as we now have, so we can go ahead and spend freely now, and still leave a good reserve for a possible clubhouse later.

Questions for the Treasurer:

Robinett - What has been the net financial effect of transitioning to some newsletters going out electronically?  Elliott does not know this answer, and suggested that Robinett ask either Circulation Manager Ham or Webmaster Madsen.  Lindenblatt added that switching to the process of automatic printing and mailing was the “best investment we ever made”.
S. Smith - What was our net change for the last year?  Elliott responded that we experienced a net loss of $3,980.61 over the 12 months ended April 30, 2011.  [Please note, subsequent to meeting it was determined that this report was in error.  The net change was a net gain of $3,980.61.]  Chairman Smith added that we are looking for more opportunities to use our fund balance to improve things in GLAAM.

Lindenblatt - Could we allocate some funds to transport people without cars?  Question arose of appropriateness of subsidizing individual transportation.  Some discussion.  RVC Jones suggested looking first for non-financial solutions, such as a clearinghouse of volunteers.  Elliott added that we should check with national authorities on the legality of coordinating ride-sharing.
IV. New Business from the Floor
Lojac - People love to get reminders on e-mail or other media.  Ross suggested that GLAAM create a Google Calendar account which members could add as an overlay to their own.  Robinett likes some notices, but doesn’t want to see the entire GLAAM Calendar, or else she won’t look at any of it.  Schneider suggested doing it only for non-regular events; B. Smith and Elliott liked that idea.  RVC Jones added that it should also be done for any change in a regular event; also observed that he is getting certain announcements on all 5 Area lists, but Chairman Smith responded that certain event coordinators specifically request distribution to all 5 Areas.
Walker - Reported in several official capacities:  The RG “has been pretty phenomenal”, with an “amazing” quality of speakers.  Attendance was up by 30%, from normal 150-160 (including guests) to over 200 at current estimate.  For Gifted Youth, some 20-25 kids attended the RG, and there have been several other activities throughout the year.  As Coastal Delegate, thanked Anthony and Perry for their recent activities.  Reported on recent and upcoming “Special Events”.  [See Appendix for complete written report.]
Elliott - Amended previous report to note that recent bank statements are available at the meeting for inspection.

Schneider - Suggested more advanced announcements in the Calendar of special events, as in up to 6 months in advance.  Venola seconded, noting that it would be especially useful if needing to plan for long driving time.

V. Adjournment

Moved (Venola/Lindenblatt) to adjourn.  Carried unanimously at 9:49.

Respectfully submitted,

Jonathan C. Elliott

Executive Vice-Chair

and Acting Secretary

[APPENDIX - Written reports submitted by Madeline Walker:]
GLAAM Annual Reports 2011

Positions:

  Coastal Delegate

  Gifted Youth Coordinator

  Special Events Coordinator

  Regional Gathering Co-Chair

Specific Activities (Go-to’s in red):

January  - Kids’ California Science Center trip – What Toys teach us about Science

February – 

· Sent Resources from American Mensa like “Testing the Chinese Way” and “The Case Against Summer Vacation” to families

· GLAAM Regional Gathering  & Kids’ Track
· Sent info for casting Kids for Destroy-Build-Destroy

March – Sent info for Free Kids’Concert at Disney Hall

May – Sent info for JPL Open House

July – 

· Dodger Game

· Nethercutt Museum

· GLAAM Summer Picnic

· “Shrek the Musical” 

September – 

· Sent info for Free Kids’ Disney Movie

· Sent info for Kids’ Jeopardy Test

October – 

· Info for Kids’ Planetary Society Flying Lessons

· Info for American Mensa Junior Book Reviewers

· Info for American Mensa Gifted Youth Math Contest

· GLAAM Fall Picnic

November – Ideas for Schools in Pasadena for a mom

Working with national Mensa on qualifying non-Mensa parents of Mensa kids to take the background check to run activities.

Madeline Walker

GLAAM GYC

2/14/12
